Hiawatha Public Library

Board Meeting

December 9, 2008
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Members present were Jan Bahmann, Dian Boysen, Janet Libe,  Mark Schile, Jeaneal Weeks, and Dick Zeaske 
Jan Bahmann moved the agenda be approved. Janet Libe seconded. Motion carried.

Janet Libe moved the minutes of the last meeting be approved. Mark Schile seconded. Motion carried
OLD BUSINESS:
     Cedar Rapids Library is moving to various locations in Westdale Mall.  We will be losing the staff that has been helping us on January 4, 2009.

NEW BUSINESS:
       The Internet usage policy was revised to indicate no one is allowed to use another person’s library card to access the Internet computer.  This will reflect our practice better.  The Direct State Aid payment of $3,032.30 from the State Library will be used to keep the library open on Sundays.  The Metro Network libraries will be discussing the possibility of a library levy.  Mark Schile made the resolution that the Hiawatha Public Library hire Deb Tobias as a library cataloger effective January 2, 2009.  Jan Bahmann seconded.  Resolution passed.
LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:
         The circulation is up 20% over the previous year.  Before the flood, Hiawatha’s circulation was between 9-10% of the total Metro Network circulation.  Due to the loss of the downtown Cedar Rapids Library, Hiawatha’s circulation not accounts for between 16-17% of the total Metro Network circulation.  Cedar Rapids is helping us catch up on cataloging.  Dick Zeaske moved to pay the bills.  Mark Schile seconded.  Motion carried.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

  No report
COUNCIL REPORT:
    No report.

Jan Bahmann moved the meeting be adjourned.  Janet Libe seconded.

Jan Bahmann, Secretary
